Date: 30 Aug 2022
Location: Online via Zoom
Meeting type: Membership
Version: FINAL
Board members:
	Name
	Position
	Attendance 

	Ivan Sudac
	President
	Not Present

	Ken Kaae
	Treasurer
	Present

	Reggie Sellers
	Director of Billing
	Present

	Jim Hudson
	Director of Membership
	Present 

	Len Erickson
	Director of Maintenance
	Present 

	David Thomas
	Director of Safety & Hangar
	Present

	Jim Manley
	Secretary
	Present


Compiled by Jim Manley
Members present online: 62
A. Meeting called to order by Ken Kaae at 19:02 MDT
Welcome guests
Board Reports
Board Reports
B. President – Ivan Sudac (not present, Ken Kaae chaired the meeting)
Welcome
New members introduced themselves
Board member reports
C. Membership – Jim Hudson
New Members
Kevin Wiggens ‑ August
Brian Yoder ‑ June
Kathy Thomas ‑ July
Ron Grote ‑ June
Vote to accept new members 
Moved: Dave Nejely
Seconded: Jim Manley
Vote: Approved unanimously
CFI Approval
Andy Toth
Member statistics
119 Members (after new members and resignation)
98 Active flying members (Cap: 14 m/pl x 7pl = 98m)
32 on wait list 12-18 mn wait
38 Class I members (35%)
81 Class II members (65%)
10 Inactive (voluntary suspension)
21 suspended (18%) BFR, Med, Attend, Billing, inc 10 inactive
Ratings
13 Student Pilots
67 Private Pilots
27 Commercial Pilots
12 Air Transport Pilots
51 Instrument rated Pilots (not all are current)
Discussion
New wait list policy: Not accepting new applications until wait time lowers to less than 12 months. Exceptions will be made for family members
Plane wash date changed to 22 September due to airport ramp maintenance. 
Updating aircraft check lists
D. Billing – Reggie Sellers
Asking for 6 additional captains for the Plane Wash
5 members paid late last month
Garmin 430 obstacle databases are now current in all club installations
Please pay from statements, not invoices
Please read the emails that statements are attached to
Discussion about members’ payment checks—when deposited, legibility
E. Safety & Hangar – David Thomas
New steel door closer mechanism has been installed
Major electrical work completed for mini-split and security system
Squawk on door for 686 will be addressed later. For now, pull first panel over tracks, then push
Suggested we deploy aircraft heaters in October rather than September. When deployed be sure to set them up as part of post-flight. Instructions (including for WiFi control) will be sent out as the units are deployed.
Most hangar lights now upgraded to LEDs. Four fixtures remain to be changed. Changes made via Idaho Power credits.
Plane wash date changes have challenged the board due to construction and other schedule conflicts
August safety discussion will be panel format after this evening’s meeting
September safety discussion will be given by Pete Glick about the GFC 500 autopilot.
Mike Bingham asked for volunteer to climb into the hangar attic to help with security camera installation. Brian Yoder, Leon Baker, and Jeff Adams offered to help. Also discussed installation location of 8th security camera.
F. Secretary – Jim Manley
Thanks for recent newsletter contributions
Continuing slow work on updating digital and paper file systems
G. Treasurer – Ken Kaae
Account Balances (before bills subtracted and after deposit made)
Savings
(1) Engine, prop, member deposits		$    71,249.28
(2) Hull, avionics, paint				$    20,173.87
Checking						$    31,315.38
Total cash (after bills paid)				$  122,738.53
Transfers
To Engine, prop, member deposits			$    4,411.00
To Hull, paint						$    2,107.00
To Avionics						$    1,917.00
Bills to pay:
Hangar loan #1 (Bal: 101,566.30 p/o 8 Jul 28)	$    1,723.48
Bantara Bank (N121M Bal $39,308.19 p/o 2035)	$       796.66
Idaho Tax Commission				$       914.59
United Oil						$       703.44
United States Liability (BOD)			$    1,047.00
Aircraft Spruce					$    1,390.07
Auto Owners Insurance (hangars)			$       843.00
Idaho Power (old hangar)				$         75.82
Idaho Power (new hangar)				$         21.73
Costco (3 tables for hangar)				$       222.57
Amazon (4 oil filters)					$       274.66
DSI (partial payment for new man-door in hangar)	$    2,000.00
Local Wire Nutz (50% deposit - hangar electrical)	$    1,175.65
Reimbursements
(3) Jim Manley (GV Fly-In runway paint)	$         50.76
(4) David Thomas (Soda, water)			$         97.26
(5) Naomi Watson (membership refund)		$       187.50
(6) John Brown (membership refund)		$       600.00
CenturyLink (DSL)					$         44.99
Aero Services						$    6,065.07
AvCenter (fuel)					$  10,970.74
Trac Fone						$         20.76
Total expenditures:					$  29,225.78
Discussion:
Looking for volunteers (when project ready) to help installation of new HVAC system. 
93F PTT switch repair completed. 
50th celebration
(7) DeAnna Roe and John Barsness working on arrangements
(8) Need 10 volunteers for set up on 8 October
(9) Seating limited to 150 seats max
John Barsness looking for historical material: Photos, documents, stories. He has set up email account to receive contributions. He will share that with the membership shortly.
Ivan is looking for music
New hangar appears to have been sold for $700,000. In escrow awaiting official approvals from Airport Commission (12 Sep) and Nampa City Council (19 Sep). Mayor scheduled to sign 20 Sep. Escrow should close on 21 or 22 Sep. Funds will be deposited into a special account for best tracking. Lien will be paid off from escrow. Ken will pay off N121M loan. Balance of funds will be used for club needs as determined by committee and board action.
H. Maintenance – Len Erickson
He sent out email covering G5 and GFC 500 operation to club members. Please take time to become familiar with their operation. David Thomas mentioned that Garmin has excellent instruction videos some of which have links on the club website. Other good videos also available on YouTube. Discussion about GFC 500 issues that motivated need for clarification comments. Discussion about 93S possibly not developing full power. 89E tach redlined 200 rpm higher than the other C182s. Discussion about 93S possibly running hotter than the other C182s. Len will investigate. 
Appreciates members writing up squawks or even calling at reasonable hours. Some squawks may be differed to the next inspection. 
Cessna parts are very expensive and difficult to obtain
Oil usage: Please don’t overfill. Keep between the lines as specified in the club check lists
Brake usage: avoid heavy braking unless absolutely necessary. It’s okay to go to the next taxiway. Tires are $300-$350 each plus installation labor costs.
I. Adjournment 20:25 MDT
Moved to adjourn: David Thomas
Seconded: Reggie Sellers
Vote: Approved unanimously

